
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Hailstorm 

Last Wednesday we had the big hailstorm go through our area. The Toormina/ Sawtell areas were  

badly affected and we empathise with these communities. When there are forces of nature that impact 

us, we donôt have a lot of time to plan, and I would like to thank and acknowledge the work and support 

of everyone. 

I am incredibly proud of our students for listening to their teachers, staying away from the windows and 

keeping indoors until the hailstorm passed. 

A huge thank you to our office staff for fielding many calls and ensuring the lines of communication 

were open (even though the power and phones were out). 

Thank you also to our teaching and support staff for maintaining calm in the classrooms, amidst the 

noise and hailstones hitting the roofs and windows. Thank you also for supporting all students to ensure 

they got home safely. 

Thank you to our General Assistants and cleaning staff for their prompt action in boarding up windows, 

clearing paths and removing debris as soon as possible. 

Thanks to our parents and carers for your patience and support as we walked students to you at 3pm. 

All in all, it was a team effort, and we can only hope that these situations donôt happen often. Our 

school executive have reflected and discussed a plan to move forward for any future natural disasters. 

Attendance 

Congratulations to our school community ï we are all working together to ensure that children are at 

school every day. Our data is showing improvements in the number of children at school 90% or more 

of the time. Keep up the great work CHPS. 

Uniforms 

Please ensure your child is wearing the correct school uniform each day. Even though parents and  

carers are unable to come into the school grounds, the uniform shop in the office is still open. Please 

contact the office and the ladies will look after you. 

Have a wonderful fortnight, 

Leonie 

Coffs Harbour Public School                  

Mrs Leonie Buehler ð School Principal  

7 Salamander Street Coffs Harbour  NSW  2450 Phone:  6652 3355 
coffsharb-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
  www.coffsharb-p.schools@nsw.edu.au 

We acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land on which we live and work and we pay 
our respects to the Elders both past and present 

25 October 2021 

mailto:coffsharb-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.coffsharb-p.schools@nsw.edu.au


 

                Mrs Andersonôs Article     

 

Welcome to Week 4! 

Throughout this year we have been introducing some whole-school initiatives 

to ensure our students feel known, valued and cared for here at CHPS. We 

know that if our students are feeling a sense of belonging then they are more 

likely to want to be here every single day.  

All staff have been reading a book called óWhen the Adults Change Everything 

Changesô, by Paul Dix. We have been meeting regularly to engage in             

professional learning to determine how elements of the book support staff and 

students here at school. 

Some of the amazing initiatives we have introduced so far: 

 

 

CHPS Walking 

All students were involved in determining the key elements of walking around 

our school. Once these were decided, posters, interactive lessons and videos 

were designed to ensure that everybody had the same clear message about 

moving around our school with a sense of pride and belonging.  

 

 

 

 

Meet and Greet 

Every morning staff are making a point of greeting every single student as they walk into their       

classroom, ensuring all students feel welcome and acknowledged. Each class decided on their own 

set of greetings and students then choose which one they will use each morning. Some examples of 

these are an elbow tap, a dance or a thumbs up. Our students have really enjoyed this new routine 

and so have the staff! 

 

 



 

Recognition Boards 

Each class determines a goal that all students are working towards, eg. We are listening carefully to 
follow instructions. As students are recognised by their fellow peers for reaching that goal, their name /
photo is added to the recognition board. The purpose is for students to encourage their peers and work 
together to ensure the whole class reaches the goal within the set time. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Deliberate Botheredness 

This initiative is all about staff making a deliberate attempt to build positive relationships with students. 

This is already a strong focus here at CHPS, and it is about building emotional currency with our        

students, so they know that we care. Staff have been focussing on óthe drip effectô which is about    

making small and regular connections.  

 

 

Teacher Certainty 

All teachers have chosen to focus on a particular positive teaching strategy and measure their            
effectiveness and the impact of this strategy in their daily practice. Examples of these are focussing 
positive attention on effort rather than achievement, deliberately noticing something about each child 
and ending each lesson with positive reflections. Staff will be sharing their stories and reflecting on the 
results of their shift in practice at our next Book Club professional learning.  

 

If you have any feedback or would like to know more information about any of these initiatives, please 

feel free to phone our office to make an appointment with me. I am very proud of the work that staff are 

doing in relation to these initiatives and would love to share our successes further with you.  

 

Keep your eyes out for more updates in upcoming newsletters as we continue to build our knowledge 

and expertise around these initiatives. 

 

Have a great week! 

Shelley Anderson  







Stage 2 & 3 Camp Cancellation Refunds 

Just a reminder to all families that we are in the process of organising refunds for the cancellation of 
this yearôs Stage 2 and Stage 3 camps. Once parents have completed the Student Refund Application 
forms, these can be returned to the school office with your child or via the school email, and we will 
have them processed as soon as possible. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In past months, the Australian Securities and Investments Commission (ASIC) have conducted a report 
on banks delivering programs in schools. This has resulted in a number of state and territory govern-
ments announcing bans on banks delivering programs in their schools, and the NSW Government an-
nounced a similar decision today. 
 
Because of the ASIC review and these government decisions, we are unable to continue providing pro-
grams in schools and we have had to make a difficult decision to close our School Banking program na-
tionally. 
 
As a result, the CommBank School Banking program will not be returning to schools beyond 2021. 
 
To find out more about these changes and to access resources, visit commbank.com.au/schoolbanking 

Reading and Numeracy Check-in Assessments 
 

Over Weeks 3 & 4, students in Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 will participate in an online reading and numeracy 
Check-in assessment.  

The Check-in assessment is an NSW Department of Education assessment tool to support schools to 
assess and monitor student learning.  

The assessments can supplement existing school practices to identify how students are performing 
and to help teachers tailor their teaching more specifically to student needs.  

Students will complete the assessment in class groups over the course of the two weeks.  

- Mr Shaw 

http://click.edm.cba.com.au/?qs=6f176692744b6b627ce260d5b49e383f83676417d4282ede79a0bf968d1b27b97f101f8581e9204c28d9a870180ac0403b908993beccaa90





